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October 2017 Newsletter

Family Halloween Evening
Just a reminder that our Family Halloween evening is on Wednesday 1st November from 5.30pm-7.00pm. Unfortunately, there are no more tickets available. Could parents please ensure that all children are accompanied by an adult. Many thanks. 
Curriculum
Last half term our Reception children’s topic was Elmer the Elephant and ‘All About Me’. The children explored their different senses and how their bodies had changed since they were a baby. The nurse visited the children to show them how to wash their hands properly, how to clean their teeth and how to keep healthy. The children ended the topic with an Elmer Parade where they wore brightly coloured clothes and paraded around school playing the musical instruments that they had made.
KS1
Our Year 1 / 2 children’s topic was ‘Enchanted Woodlands’. The children carried out a woodland walk at Flatts Lane and looked for evidence of Fairy-tale characters. They explored deciduous and evergreen trees and carried out scientific investigations. They children used their experiences to complete some amazing creative writing. 
Year 3 / 4
Our Year 3 and 4 children studied ‘Potions’. They had a visit from ‘Labkidz’ who showed them how to make scientific potions. A Pharmacist then visited the children and they all become Pharmacists for the morning. They concluded the topic with an ‘Oscars Party’ where the children won prizes for the best potions. They gave acceptance speeches and had an after party to celebrate.
Year 5/6
Our Year 5/ 6 children have been studying World War II. They began the topic with a visit to Eden Camp. They have created some wonderful descriptive writing, learnt a number of war songs, designed and built  Bomb shelters using a range of material and produced some amazing art work.    

Attendance
The Local Authority have updated their Attendance Policy and this has now been updated into the school’s policy. The key changes are that the Local Authority will issue fixed penalty notices to parents who take their children on holiday during the whole of September and during any statutory assessment period (SATs and Year 1 Phonics screening). Year 6 SATs week for 2018 is the week beginning the 14th May. Year 2 SATs will take place during the 1st and 2nd week of June and Year 1 Phonics screening tests are the week beginning the 11th June. The school’s attendance policy is available on the website. If you have any problems accessing this, please visit reception who will provide you with a copy.

Parent App
Please could all parents download the Parent App. It is available to download on all devices except Windows phones. We are aiming to go ‘paper free’ as much as possible and all letters including newsletters from November will be sent via the parent app. However, if you are unable to access this, paper copies can still be made available.

Remembrance Day
Poppies are available from the school office should your child wish to purchase one.  A small donation will be much appreciated.
Diary Dates
	Wednesday 1st November 


	Halloween Family Night

	Sunday 12th November
	Eston Remembrance Service



	Friday 17th November
	Children in Need Day (can children dress in spotty clothes and bring £1.00 donation per family)

	Tuesday 5th December
	Reception & KS1 Christmas Performance

	Thurs 7th and Friday 8th  December
	Nursery Christmas Performance

	Tuesday 12th December
	Christmas Fair

	Thursday 14th December
	Santa’s Grotto for Children

	Thurs 21st and Fri 22nd December
	KS2 Christmas Performance


Be happy. Be successful. Be proud. Be Bankfields
